
GFWC – Charlotte 

   CLUB COMMUNICATOR                                                 

     

VOLUME XXI   NUMBER 7       April, 2018  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 PAST PRESIDENT, SYLVIA COLLES INSTALLS 2018-20 BOARD 

ELECTED:  PRESIDENT, JULIE DARTT; VP, CHRIS REIST; SECRETARY, CAROL ROSSIO; 

TREASURER, BARB VANDERMOLEN; HISTORIAN, PAT CAMPION; 2-YEAR DIRECTORS, PAM JARVI 

AND SHERRY PABST; 1-YEAR DIRECTOR, CAROL LITTLE (NOT PICTURED); IMMEDIATE PAST 

PRESIDENT, FRAN FULLER 

APPOINTED:  CORRESPONDING SECRETARY, GINNY BAXTER, PARLIAMENTARIAN, LINDA 

FOSTER; ASSISTANT TO THE TREASURER, PAM RINCKEY; NEEDED:  MEMORY BOOK CHAIR 

 

SPEAKER, DEB DILLON, ON “HEALTHY COOKING” 

 
DEB IS FROM AL!VE.  

 

    HERB CENTERPIECES

    

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remembrances . . . 
Sharon Adams – death of sister-in-law, Jackie 

Marilyn Monroe Hart’s husband, Bruce – health issues 

Donna W. Johnson – health issues 

Donna Mae Johnson’s husband, Len – health issues 

Sue Berger’s son, Matt – awarded the non-clinical service HGB Fulton Award 

 
Birthdays Anniversaries 

      

                                                Late April 

     

18  Amy Krizek 

18  Mary Heightchew 

22  Peggy Nichols      30  Patty & Richard Greene 

                                  

   May 

              01     Pam & Vernon Jarvi  
07  Sylvia Colles                01     Linda & Jim Lord 
20  Barb VanderMolen              06     Fran & Matt Rush      
                  19      Susie & Harry Moore 
28   Sally Jewell                         23      Diane & Frank Ruswick 
 
 
 

 
Note:  Elizabeth Siler no longer has a land line.  Use cell number:  517-231-4886 
 
 
 
 
Sue Pruden has notified us that we will no longer be collecting Campbell Soup labels.  
They have discontinued the labels for education program.  She would like to thank all the 
members who have helped with this program over the years. 
 
 
 



WELCOME NEW MEMBERS: (complete bios and contact 
information will be sent to the membership separately) 
 
 

 
 
Cathy is a retired teacher, known as Mrs. R or 
Mrs. Rude-Knit-Ski.  She has been married to Andy for 30 years 
and has two children.  She graduated from MSU and is a true 
Spartan fan. 
 
 
Sponsor:  Mona Ellard 
 
 
 
 
 

CATHY RUDNITSKY (Andy) 
 
 
Kay grew up in St. Clair Shores and is a CMU graduate. 
She was married to Ed in 1979 and they had one son.  Ed 
died of MS in 2008.   Kay worked for 19 years as Director  
of Finance and 401K Trustee for the Michigan Association 
of Home Builders.  Her sweetheart of six years is 
Eugene Emery.  She is a professional volunteer, who 
loves to have fun! 
 
Sponsor:  Fran Fuller 
 
                 KAY WYSZYNSKI 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
MEMBERSHIP CHAIR, SHERRY MYERS 
INTRODUCES KAY WYSZYNSKI 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

SIREN HOLIDAY TEA – Mark this date on your calendar, November 

11, 2018.  We are in the beginning planning stages for this event.  We are looking for another great 

successful year, but, of course we need your help.  We need chairpersons and volunteers for the following 

committees:  Silent Auction, Set Up/Tear Down, and Food.  Please contact Linda Lord by phone/text – 

543-6297 or email – linda.lord3848@yahoo.com.  ALSO:  Planning Meeting Monday, May 7, 2018, 

Congregational Church Annex (building next to the church).  If you think you might be interested in 

volunteering for this wonderful event, please join us. 
 

mailto:linda.lord3848@yahoo.com


 
 

Mini Trips  
 

Trip to Owosso, Lunch at òThe Vine,ó tour Curwood Castle ð May 3, 2018  

Leave Al!ve at 10:00 a.m.   Return by 4:30 -5.  Contact Hope Dixon 517 -490 -7451  

to sign up (if you havenõt already) or with questions by April 30th . 

 
Shopping  (including a Five &  Dime, chocolate & gift shops) , lunch at noon (cost $7 -

$15), castle tour 1:00 p.m. (cost $5),  To learn more, visit  www.thevineowosso.com    

The Vine is known for serving high tea and the castle was built by Jame s Oliver 

Curwood ð author.  

 

#####   
 

Trips carpool from Al!ve ï park near the pavilion  ∙  All trips can accommodate only a limited 

number of participants, spaces will be filled first come first serve  ∙  Non members are always 

welcome to join us on our mini trips  

 

Any ideas for future trips let us know ï 
Jo Vanderstelt 517-281-1301www.jovanderstelt@yahoo.com or Sharon Kennedy 

608-322-0626 sharonakennedy65@qmail.com  

 

2018 – A DAY FOR WOMEN 

 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 7, 2018 

KELLOGG CENTER, MSU, EAST LANSING 

7:45 A.M. – 3:00 P.M. 

8:15 BREAKFAST 

9:00 A.M. ELLIOT ENGEL, KICK-OFF SPEAKER 

SCHOLAR/AUTHOR/PLAYWRIGHT 

10:35 – 11:30 SESSION I 

11:45 – 12:40 SESSION II 

1:15 LUNCHEON 

2:00  

Cost is $100.  We will car pool. 

 

I will be pulling this together in May.   
 
Please email me at ed@fosterdvm.com or call 517-881-9381 to add your name to the list.  
Sign up if you have any interest.  I’ll double check with you in May to see if you are still 

interested and to find out your breakout choices. Linda Foster  

 

 

 

 

http://www.thevineowosso.com/
http://www.jovanderstelt@yahoo.com/
mailto:sharonakennedy65@qmail.com
mailto:ed@fosterdvm.com


 

 

 

 

Board Talk – Fran Fuller            

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Congratulations to our newly installed Board of Directors.  This dynamic group of 

women will do an awesome job leading our club.  Thanks go to Lori Pray and the 

Nominating  Committee for presenting us with our new Board members.  Also thanks to 

Sylvia Colles for a great installation ceremony.  I loved Sylviaõs idea of piece by piece 

revealing the GFWC logo for each position on the board!  
 

One of our most important meetings i s coming up on May 4 at noon at the Senior 

Center. This is the brainstorming meeting.  This is where you present your ideas for  

programs for next year, husband guest night, SIREN Holiday Tea and our Graduating 

Senior Tea speaker.  Bring your calendars, you r wonderful ideas and contact 

information for your suggested speakers and letõs plan some fantastic programs for next 
year. If you sponsored a new member this past year , please invite them to come with 

you and be part of the planning.  Even though thereõs no charge to attend the meeting, 

please register in the usual way so the committee will know how many tables to set up.  

Bring a sack lunch. Beverages and dessert will be provided by the committee.  

 
In this newsletter Linda Foster has included information  regarding changes to the 

Bylaws .  This will be voted on at the May 4 Brainstorming meeting.  Please look over the 

changes and plan to attend Brainstorming to vote.  According to the Bylaws , we need 

20% of our eligible voting membership, or 18 members pres ent at the meeting to vote.  

Just another good reason to attend on May 4.  

 
If you would like to see the full 2017 GFWC -Charlotte  report  you can find it on the 

GFWC-Charlotte web page under PROJECTS.  Total volunteer/enrichment hours 

reported by club member s was 7,352!  Thatõs fantastic!    

 

Hungry Howie Pizza Certificates are still for sale.  One for $6 or 2 for $10.  A great deal!  

Let me know if you are interested.  
 

Congratulations to Diane Ruswick our RIF Chair. She applied for and received a GFWC 

Focus  on Literacy Grant in the amount of $200 to be used to purchase additional books 

for local 2 nd  graders.  

 
This monthõs Womenõs Health Theme is DISCOVERY.  Discovery often refers to external 

activities and exploration. Our health and well -being depends in p art on being our own 

self advocates and discovering what we can about our unique strengths and 

vulnerabilities.  

 

In recognition of National DNA Day, our inspiring woman in health this month is 
Anne Wojcicki , (born 1973) an American entrepreneur and co -fou nder and CEO of the 

personal genomics company 23andMe. Born to an educator and a physics professor, 

she attended Yale and did molecular biology research at the National Institutes of 

Health and UC San Diego. After several years as a health care investment analyst, she 

left to do her own research, founding 23andMe in 2006. 23andMe provides genetic 



testing and their personal genome kit was named òInvention of the Yearó by Time 

magazine in 2008. Under Wojcicki's leadership , 23andMe has made significant 

advance s in bringing personalized medicine directly to the public and continues to fulfill 

the quest to "Own Your Own Data."  
 

April is a time to honor people who have given us tools for greater discovery.  
òScience and everyday life cannot and should not be sepa rated.ó ñ Rosalind Franklin  

And from Aristotle , òKnowing yourself is the beginning of all wisdom.ó  

 

Womenõs health discovery tips for this month:  

¶ Discover something new about your own health; measure something meaningful 

about your balance, your nutriti on, your body, or even your DNA!  

¶ Learn something new about your ancestors and the impact they made. Discover 

a connection.  

¶ Discover a new health resource you didnõt know abouté in your family or in 

your community, or in your region, or online.  

 

Links fo r Womenõs Health Discovery:  

https://www.23andme.com/  
www.myalive.com Womenõs Health Experience (free annual event on 11/17/18  

http://www.healthywomen.org/about -us This monthõs Womenõs Health Theme is 
WONDER .  An inspiring quote this month comes from the  Socrates: òWonder is the 
beginning of wisdom .ó 

Soé keep that sense of wonder.  Remember, as Stephen Hawking saidé òLook up at 

the stars and not down at your feet. Try to make sense of what you see, and wonder 

about what makes the universe exist. Be curiou s. ò 
 

Womenõs health & well-being tips for this month:  

¶ Find beauty in a small, simple item in nature.  

¶ Approach a routine task as if for the first time.  

¶ Ask a child to describe the scene they seeé and imagine it yourself. 

 

Links for purpose:  

¶ http://www.huffingtonpost.com/mary -paleologos/a -sense-of-

wonder_b_5686811.html  

¶ http://st opandbreathe.com/2011/05/28/how -to-live -with -a-sense-of-wonder/  

 
I want to thank Barbara Fulton for providing us with our Womenõs Health Themes the 

last two years.  We hope you found them helpful and inspiring.  

 

Wishing you all a happy spring and I hope t o see you at Brainstorming.  

 

 

Remember to get your articles in by the 15th of each month for The 
Club Communicator  to: 

Linda Foster, 316 Beech St., Charlotte, MI 48813; 543-3041; 
ed@fosterdvm.com  

 

 

 

http://www.huffingtonpost.com/mary-paleologos/a-sense-of-wonder_b_5686811.html
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/mary-paleologos/a-sense-of-wonder_b_5686811.html
http://stopandbreathe.com/2011/05/28/how-to-live-with-a-sense-of-wonder/
mailto:ed@fosterdvm.com


Tea and Tomes -  March brought a lovely discussion of the book, LǊŜƴŀΩǎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ.  The 
story of Irena Sendler who saved over 2,500 children and over 1000 adults during WWII in 
Warsaw Ghetto  from the concentration  camps. Irena used her position as a social worker 
checking on conditions in the ghetto to send children and families out of the area and to 
safety.  We also learned of her life after the war as Poland was under the rule of the U.S.S.R. 
after the war.  Irena stayed in her homeland and continued to see those she cared for live in 

oppression.  
 

                         !!!!!ANNOUNCEMENT!!!!!  

We will NOT be meeting on April 24!! The library is having some remodeling done and it will be taking 

place when we are scheduled to meet for our monthly book club discussion.  We will come together on 

May 29, the day after Memorial Day, to discuss I Know This Much Is True by Wally Lamb.  We will gather at 

12:45 in the Spartan Room at the Charlotte Community Library.  Also at the gathering, we will 

complete our end-of-the-year survey, discuss our donation to the library for the use of the 

Spartan Room and begin making plans for next year.  As always, we welcome everyone to join 

us to share book ideas with Tea and Tomes. If you would like more information about Tea and 

Tomes, please contact Elizabeth Siler at ebsiler@gmail.com or by telephone at 517-231-4886.  

 

ESO:  Epsilon Sigma Omicron is an honorary educational society 

open to all GFWC members.   The purpose of ESO is to promote a 
commitment to lifelong learning and self - improvement through 
reading. Each pledge is too "enlighten her own pathway" through 
reading and personal study. Once per year, reading totals are 
submitted and certificates awarded. The Charlotte chapter of ESO 

has 28 active members who achieve various levels of certification.   New 
pledges are always welcome and information in the form of a download is 
available at www.gfwc- charlotte.com .   The ESO award recipients for 2017 a re:  
 
Shirley Hirt and Sharon Kennedy for STAR level (40 - 63 books read)  
Mary Heightchew and Sharon Kennedy for TORCH level (64 - 99 books read)  
Julie Dartt for 2nd CENTURY level (200 - 299 books read)  
LeAnn Green for 3rd CENTURY level (300 - 399 books read)  
Eliza beth Siler for 7th CENTURY level (700 - 799 books read)  
Brynda Filkins for 10th CENTURY level (1000 - 1099 books read)  
Marilyn Monroe Hart for 17th, 18th, and 19th CENTURY levels (1700 - 1999 books 
read)  
 
Congratulations to these members!  Certificates will be pr esented as soon as 
they arrive.  
Brynda Filkins, Chair   ####### 
 
 

MYLead is seeking a few volunteers to assist with registration at the conferences 

at MSU this year. The dates we would be needed are Friday, May 18 and Friday, June 8. 

The start time is early as they would like us to be there by 6:45 AM. In past years, we 

have carpooled, helped with the registration, enjoyed listening to the opening speaker, 

and joined the group for lunch. If you would be interested in helping out, please contact 

Julie Dartt before the end of April.  

Phone/text: 517-410-3128 or juliedartt@gmail.com 

 

mailto:ebsiler@gmail.com
http://www.gfwc-charlotte.com/


 

If you know of a club member who could use some help, contact: 

                Contact Lorraine Green, Chair, 543 -5048, 

 rainraingreen@gmail.com  
 
 
 

 
 
 
Check out the EXPO April 14-15  
at the Charlotte High School.  
 10-3   

       Free Admission 
 

 
 
 

 
GFWC-Charlotte May Program s 

 
Brainstorming  

 

The General Federation of Womenõs Clubs-Charlotte will hold its monthly meeting on 

Friday, May 4, 2018  at the Eaton Area Senior Center, 804 S. Cochran  at noon.   
 

This will be our Brainstorming meeting for  fellowship and planning  next yearõs 

programs.  Please come  with ideas and your calendar to sign up for a monthly meeting.  

 

There is no cost, however reserva tions are required. The deadline for luncheon 
reservations is 12:00 noon, Saturday, April 28, 2018 . Please register on -line by that 

day.  If you need assistance please call Linda Foster and she will help you.   

 

No lunch is provided, so dress casual and  br ing a sack lunch . Dessert and  beverages 

will be  provided . 

 
     CHS Senior Tea  

 

Our tea honoring Charlotte High School graduating seniors will be on Wednesday, May 

23, 2018 , at 1:00 p.m. at the Charlotte Performing Arts Center.  The chorus will sing 

and t he speaker is Latrell Levanduski, CHS graduate & Motivational Speaker.   You are 
encouraged to attend.   There will be refreshments and there is no charge.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact Fran Fuller 517 -645 -2573 . 

 

 

 

mailto:rainraingreen@gmail.com


 

 

Want to learn something new ?  Pursue a new skill or career goal?  

 

The Education Foundation Scholarship is available to all GFWC members that have 

been active for at least one year.  As continuing education is the key to knowledge, these life-long learning 

scholarships are available to GFWC women for the following purposes: 

 

¶ To encourage GFWC MI women to pursue the on-going adventure of learning 
¶ To encourage GFWC MI women to re-train or enter new career fields 
¶ To encourage the development or enhancement of career skills 
¶ To encourage the attendance of volunteer or career related seminars, workshops, or 

conferences 
¶ To assist women to discover, recognize, and develop latent skills, abilities, and talents 
¶ To encourage GFWC MI women to resume interrupted academic work and/or update course 

work 
 

For more information, please see the GFWC MI Education Foundation Fact Sheet under the Education 

Foundation tab on our homepage at:  

http://www.gfwc-charlotte.com  

The scholarship application can be found on the homepage under the Downloads tab.   If I can be of 

assistance, please don’t hesitate to contact me! 

 

Happy continued learning, 

Nancy Gensel   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.gfwc-charlotte.com/


 

KIND News Order Form  
To adopt a classroom for the 2018-19 school year, please complete this form and 

return by May 1, 2018 to Carol Rossio, 2233 S. Cochran Rd., Charlotte, along with a 

$25.00 check made out to GFWC-Charlotte.     
 

Your Name: __________________________________________________________ 
 

Is there a specific teacher/classǊƻƻƳ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊΚ  LŦ ǎƻΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘŜ 
information below: 
 

Teacher Name:________________________________________ 
Grade Level_____________ 
 
School: 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 

School Name & City if not in 
Charlotte):_____________________________________________ 

 

Questions?  Contact Carol Rossio at 543-4172 or cjrossio@hotmail.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GFWC - CHARLOTTE 

P. O. BOX 464 

CHARLOTTE, MI 48813 

www.gfwc-charlotte.com  

www.facebook.com/GFWCCharlotteMI  

www.imembersdb.com  
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